
This month, households across the United States

celebrated Mother's Day on Sunday, May 9th. In

1914, President Woodrow Wilson signed a

proclamation making Mother's Day an official

holiday, to take place the second Sunday of

May. 

Mother's Day is a day that honors the mother of

the family, motherhood, and maternal bonds. In

this month's newsletter, Probation News

celebrates the mother/child duos who work for

the Los Angeles County Probation Department. 

We are also proud to feature a story by

Probation Bureau Chief Paul Vinetz in honor of

his mother, Ann Beth Vinetz, one of the first

female probation officers in the Department. 

CELEBRATING
MOTHER'S DAY
2021
M O M  &  M E :  A  L O O K  A T

T W O  G E N E R A T I O N S  O F

P R O B A T I O N  O F F I C E R S

DPO II Myrna Wilson - CAI, 15 Years 

DSO Kourtnie Bowen – BJN, 1 Year

ASM I Susy Barrera - Contracts Management Division, 
6 years 

Natalie Riewerts - Intermediate Typist Clerk, Probation
Account’s Unit, 1.5 Years

DPO II Jade Allen - Marketing &

Communications, 23 Years 

Sr. DSO Vernita Allen – 24 Years

(Retired)

SDPO Ann Beth Vinetz
37 Years (Retired)

Paul Vinetz,  Bureau Chief 
36 Years


